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TRAINING REQUIREMENTS

Our newsletter gives you the opportunity to obtain 30 minutes of training for Child Care Licensing.  To receive these hours you must:

1.  Read the newsletter

2.  Answer the questions on the post-test

3.  Date and sign the certificate

4.  Keep a copy to document hours.

You do NOT need to send the certificate to Child Care Licensing or to our office.  Please keep it in your files for Licensing when they visit you.
You will also need to attend a nutrition workshop for the current fiscal year by May 2006 to fulfill our training requirements.  Please check the list of upcoming workshops and let your Coordinator know which 141-0018 one you plan to attend.

MYSTERY PROVIDER

Each month one of our day care providers wins a fun children’s book.  A provider’s  program ID number is hidden somewhere in this newsletter, find your complete seven-digit number hidden in the text of the newsletter and call the office or e-mail megan@swhuman.org to claim your prize.  Read the entire newsletter to find the winning number!!
SUMMER SURVEY
Included with your check and newsletter this month is a yellow insert with the title “summertime is coming!”  Please fill out this survey and send it back with your April or May Claim.  By getting this survey back to us when you have decided what your summer schedule will be, we can avoid visiting your home when you may be closed due to summer hours.  Remember you can claim meals served to school-age children while they are in your care all day.  Be sure to note school closures and openings on the Provider’s Monthly Summary Sheet.  You can also claim meals taken on a picnic if they meet meal requirements.  Please notify your coordinator if you will not be at your home.  Please return the survey no later than June 1, 2006!
PIZZA FOR KIDS
Mary Roldan-Balboa of Frisco likes to get her day care kids involved when she makes pizza.  She buys Pillsbury pizza dough and lets them help roll it out.  They also get to help put healthy toppings on it.  She bought a Julienne carrot peeler and has notices her kids are more interested in eating the carrots because of their interesting looking edges.  Kids typically have more of an interest in eating and trying foods when they have helped prepare them.
REFERRALS
Southwest Human Development Services greatly appreciates you referring your friends and neighbors to our food program.  We have been in business for over 20 years and have been able to grow because our great providers have helped spread the word about our company.  Please continue to tell others about our program.  Remember, a great way for us to meet potential clients and to help you and fellow sponsors get hours for licensing is for you to invite our coordinators to speak at your association meetings.  Contact your coordinator or the Austin office to set up a time.
INDIVIDUAL PEACH PIES
Theresa McEvoy of Corpus Christi likes this easy and yummy recipe.  It would be great served with a glass of milk at snack time, and would fulfill the bread requirement.
-1 can biscuits

-Peaches (fresh or canned)

-Butter

-Sugar

-Cinnamon
1.  Roll out the biscuits until you fit them easily into a muffin pan.

2.  Put a little butter on the bottom of the biscuits.

3.  Place peaches on the top of the biscuits then sprinkle with cinnamon.  (If you are using canned peaches, be sure to get those packed in their own juice or light syrup.)

4.  Cook according to the biscuit package directions or until they are lightly browned.

 - Each Biscuit should equal a bread serving –
PROVIDER SPOTLIGHT
On April 6th two of Southwest’s Providers were honored with very special awards.  The Fort Worth Area Association for the Education of Young Children presented Paula Beckerman of Arlington with the Celebration of Champions, Family Child Care Provider of the Year Award!  Rose Miller of Fort Worth was awarded the Celebration of Champions, Administrator of the year award.  Barbara Price is the Coordinator for both providers.  She says they are well deserving of the recognition and she is very proud of them.  Congratulations Ladies!
(  The Month of May might be Your Last Chance to Attend a Workshop!  Contact Your Coordinator if You Do Not See One Here You Can Attend!  (
(   YOU MUST COMPLETE TRAINING FOR 2006 TO AVOID BECOMING SERIOUSLY DEFICIENT!
WORKSHOPS

May Workshops
Thursday, May 4th
CEDAR CREEK
It’s Your Business

7:00 – 8:30pm

Debbie Wood’s House

173 Mesa Verde Dr.

Sandra Wikelius

Registration: 512-263-4002

Directions: 512-303-9525

*Limited to 15 people*
Saturday, May 6th
PASADENA
Nutrition Workshop

10:00 – 12:00noon

Fairmont Branch Library

4330 Fairmont Parkway

Susan Perry

Registration: 713-283-0008

Directions: 281-998-1095
Saturday, May 6th
BUFFALO
Nutrition Workshop

9:30 – 11:30am

Lisa Grant’s House

1312 Lanely Rd.

Debbie Martin

Registration: 903-561-4341

Directions: 903-322-3700
Saturday, May 6th
BEAUMONT
Making Nutrition Count

10:00am - Noon

R.C. Miller Library

1605 Dowlen Rd.

Nanette Voight

Registration: 409-344-3817
Saturday, May 6th
OAK CLIFF
Menu Magic

9:00 – 11:00am

Moorland YMCA

907 East Ledbetter

Wende Pittmon

Registration: 972-243-3237

Directions: 214-375-2583
Saturday, May 6th
CORPUS CHRISTI
Nutrition Workshop

9:30 – 11:30am

Downtown Public Library

805 Comanche

Eileen Dodds

Registration: 361-241-4446
Tuesday, May 9th
PORT NECHES
Making Nutrition Count

7:00 – 9:00pm

Cuddle Bugs Daycare

2407 8th Street

Nanette Voight

Registration: 409-344-3817
Saturday, May 13th
RICHARDSON
Making Nutrition Count

10:00 – 11:00am

Anita Alexander’s House

2305 Shady Creek

Renee Comley

Registration: 972-398-9398

Directions: 972-235-3659
Thursday, May 18th
JASPER
Making Nutrition Count

6:30 – 8:30pm

Casa Ole

North Wheeler Street (Hwy 96 North)
Nanette Voight

Registration: 409-344-3817
Saturday, May 20th
VICTORIA
Nutrition Workshop

9:30 – 11:30am

University of Houston Victoria College Library

2602 Ben Jordan

Eileen Dodds

Registration: 361-241-4446
Saturday, May 20th
KILLEEN
CACFP Training / It’s Your Business

11:00am – 1:00pm
Wong’s Palace (next to the Plaza Hotel)
2201 S. WS Young
Veronica White
Registration: 254-690-8107
* lunch specials from $4.25 – 5.75) *
Saturday, May 20th
TYLER
Nutrition Workshop

9:30 – 11:30am

Debbie Martin’s House

8400 Southland Dr.

Debbie Martin

Registration: 903-561-4341
Saturday, May 20th
SAN ANTONIO
Nutrition Workshop

10:00am - Noon

Brookhollow Library

530 Heimer (281 & Bitters)

Pat Underdahl

Registration: 210-659-0500
Saturday, May 20th
FARMERS BRANCH
Cycle Menus

10:00 – 12:00noon

Farmers Branch Mansky Library

13613 Webb Chapel

Wende Pittmon

Registration: 972-243-3237

Directions: 972-247-2511

*Last workshop for the Year!*
Saturday, May 20th
CONROE
CACFP Training / It’s Your Business

9:00 – 11:00am

Montgomery County Library

104 I-45N

Laurie Ramos

Registration: 281-808-1137

Direction: 936-539-7814

Wednesday, May 24th
PLANO
Menu Magic

7:30 – 8:30pm

Abir Kamal’s House

3904 Wheatfield Dr.

Renee Comley

Registration: 972-398-9398

Direction: 972-509-1969
Saturday, May 27th
CLEAR LAKE / NASA
Nutrition Workshop

10:00 – 12:00noon

Freeman Memorial Library

16616 Diana Lane

Susan Perry

Registration: 713-283-0008

Directions: 281-488-1906
June Workshops
Saturday, June 3rd
ABILENE
Nutrition Workshop

11:00 - Noon

Southpoint Baptist Church

3050 Buffalo Gap Road

Janet Hemmingson

Registration: 432-620-0074

Directions: 325-270-1446
Tuesday, June 13th
RICHARDSON
Making Nutrition Count

7:30-8:30pm

Golden Corral

Plano & Campbell Rd.

Renee Comley
Registration: 972-398-9398
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